
 

ST PAUL’S LUTHERAN PRIMARY SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER         Term 3 Week 10             17 September 2019 

Year 6 Longreach Safari Adventures 2018 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

Another busy but very rewarding school term is about to draw to a close. What a journey it has been with so many events 

happening across all areas of the school – Naidoc Week, Community Consultation Day, School Sundays, sports Gala days, Year 

3, 5 and 6 camps, book week, Book Fair, Grandparents Day, P&F meetings, Fathers and Daughters’ Event, Learning Showcase, 

Strategic Plan Review morning and a Music Showcase to top it off! It’s only when one begins to check off what has been 

accomplished that the enormity of what is on offer at St Paul’s becomes a reality. Thank you to everyone for your contribution 

towards and participation in these activities – it has been our pleasure to have you along for the ride! 

It was great to see and welcome back safely our Year 6 students and the staff from their 5-day camp. From all accounts, after having spoken to a 

number of the children and parents, a rich experience was had by all. Thank you for the incredible way in which you all represented St Paul’s to the 

wider community during this time away. 

Tonight our Choir and Instrumental Music students get the opportunity to showcase their many talents and the progress which they are making in this 

area of our school program – a very fitting way for us to wrap up Term 3! Thank you to our Music Teacher, Miss Herbert, as well as all the Grace 

Academy teachers for providing such wonderful opportunities with so much passion, guidance and care. 

As we take a well deserved Spring break over the coming fortnight, I would like to invite all our families to lock into your diaries, for Term 4, the Carols 

at Caboolture Night [Friday 29 November] as well as the Prep – Year 6 End of Year, Graduation and Awards Service [Wednesday 4 December] as we 

come together as a community to reflect  on the true reason behind Christmas and the many successes of the 2019 school year respectively. Please 

note that all our students from Prep – Year 6 will be involved in presenting and being acknowledged at these two events. 

Wishing everyone a safe Spring break as you step away from early morning routines, cut lunches and school uniforms to spend some quality time 

together with family and friends. We look forward to welcoming everyone back again on Tuesday 8 October for the start of Term 4. 

Have a safe week everyone. 

Yours in Christ. 

Anton Prinsloo 

Principal 

St Paul’s Lutheran Church Services Sunday 
8am & 9.30am 
 

If you have questions about the Christian 
Faith please contact Pastor Mike  

Diary Dates 

2019 

Tuesday 17 September 
Music Showcase Evening 6.00pm 

Friday 20 September 
Free Dress Day Gold Coin Fundraiser 
Final Day of TERM 3  

Sunday 22 September 
Evening Dinner Church Service 5.30pm 

OCTOBER 
Monday 7 October 
Queens Birthday - 
 Public Holiday 

Tuesday 8 October 
Students return for TERM 4 

The Story of the Lost Sheep 
Luke 15 
 
15 The tax collectors and sinners were all gathering 

around to hear Jesus. 2 But the Pharisees and the 

teachers of the law were whispering among 

themselves. They said, “This man welcomes 

sinners and eats with them.” 3 Then Jesus told 

them a story. 4 He said, “Suppose one of you has 

100 sheep and loses one of them. Won’t he leave 

the 99 in the open country? Won’t he go and look 

for the one lost sheep until he finds it? 5 When he finds it, he will joyfully put it on his shoulders 6 and go 

home. Then he will call his friends and neighbors together. He will say, ‘Be joyful with me. I have found 

my lost sheep.’ 7 I tell you, it will be the same in heaven. There will be great joy when one sinner turns 

away from sin. Yes, there will be more joy than for 99 godly people who do not need to turn away from 

their sins. 
 

The Story of the Lost Coin 8 “Or suppose a woman has ten silver coins and loses one. Won’t she 

light a lamp and sweep the house? Won’t she search carefully until she finds the coin? 9 And when she 

finds it, she will call her friends and neighbors together. She will say, ‘Be joyful with me. I have found my 

lost coin.’ 10 I tell you, it is the same in heaven. There is joy in heaven over one sinner who turns away 

from sin.” 

55 Smiths Road, Caboolture, Qld 4510   07 5495 5899           WWW.STPAULSLPS.QLD.EDU.AU           postmaster@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au  

Quote of the Week:  Hope begins in the dark, the stubborn hope that if you just show up and try to do the right thing,  
             the dawn will come. You wait and watch and work. You don’t give up!. [A. Lamont] 

Term Break 
Office Hours 
are 10.00am 
until 2.00pm. 



FROM THE DEPUTY

Dan Warlow 
Dan Warlow visited our school at the end of Term 2 for chapel. He will be putting on a live concert these school holidays!  It will be 
a great new show and will be featuring some of his new songs from his highly-anticipated 3rd album. It is a great opportunity for 
the children to invite their friends along also that haven't had a chance to see Dan before.  The link to purchase tickets is https://
www.trybooking.com/BEZXQ  

Dan has just released his first album on Spotify. The link is https://open.spotify.com/album/64t0zMktKq1QAxqzqxsyzM?
si=dEjhkfJ7R3-wa-Q9qn3tXA 

Lost Property 
Please check the Lost Property Box for any items that may have been misplaced. It is important that ALL belongings are clearly named. This means that if 
any item does go missing it can be returned to the right owner. Any items left in the Lost Property Box at the end of term will be disposed of. 

Hair 
Please remember the following, which is taken directly out of the Parent Handbook, when having 
haircuts over the holiday period; 
Hair is to be kept neat and tidy without colour, spikes or tails.  Long hair past collar length must be 
tied back and longer fringes over eyebrow must be secured off the face.  Cuts should not be 
shorter than Number 3. There are to be no severe undercuts, tracks or patterns. No hair products 
(eg. Gel, mousse, etc) are to be used. This applies to both girls and boys. 

School Shoes 
The school holidays are a good time to check the state of your student’s shoes. If buying new ones, 
please remember that plain black lace-up school shoes are to be worn with the formal uniform and 
plain white lace-up joggers with the sports uniform. 

Happy and Safe Holidays  
I hope that all our school families can enjoy time together and if travelling, safe travels. See you all 
back ready for another fabulous term on Tuesday 8 October. 

Friday 20 September - Free Dress Day Gold Coin Fundraiser  for the shoe box appeal - Final Day of 
Term 3  

Guidelines : 
At various times, Free Dress Days are held. Students are required to donate a gold coin/item for the privilege of wearing free dress. 

Students may wear a uniform if they prefer but are encouraged to still donate to the cause.  

The following rules apply: 

1. Shorts may be worn; however, these must be of a mid-thigh length (hems reaching tips of fingers when arms are by your side).

2. Shirts need to have a sleeve, have a modest neckline, and extend past the waist (no singlet tops, bare-shouldered shirts, or midriff tops). Slogans and 

words should be appropriate to the school ethos.

3. Free Dress Day/Camp is not a fashion parade. Students must be neat and tidy and suitably dressed for all classes and activities undertaken.

4. Fully enclosed shoes covering the tops of the feet MUST be worn and can include sandshoes, joggers, and skate shoes. NO sandals, backless shoes, or

thongs. Thongs may be worn for showering only at camp.

5. The wearing of jewellery should conform to normal uniform requirements – watch only and plain studs or sleeper earrings.

6. Hair must be tied up if it touches collar or falls across the student’s face as per normal 

uniform requirements.

7. Students inappropriately dressed on Free Dress Day will need to sit at the school office 

until appropriate clothing can be delivered by a parent or asked to change if on a camp.

8. Students may choose to wear their uniform, but it must be worn correctly. If wearing 

uniform hair must remain up and no extra jewellery may be worn.

Lois Kube 

Deputy Principal 
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CELEBRATING STUDENTS AWARDS 
Congratulations to the following students who were recently celebrated at assembly: 
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Mission Statement:   St Paul’s Lutheran Primary School equips our community of learners with a Christian world view for living through sharing the love of Jesus.  Our 
inclusive community provides a quality future-focused education in an ever-changing world, encourages excellence and inspires a love of active lifelong learning. 

OUTSIDE SCHOOL HOURS CARE 
 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

It is not too late to book in for our exciting Vacation Care Program! 

A lot of fun will be happening. We having a photography day, the children will be exploring various 
mediums. They will be setting up photo shoots with different back grounds. We are looking forward to seeing the results. 

Vacation Care Program link                   Brennan Park Excursion Form 

We are going on an excursion to Brennan Park Bribie Island. Spend a day with us at the seaside park at Bongaree. We will have fun playing on the park 
and visit the Bribie Island Seaside Museum to learn about the history and environment of Bribie Island. 

For the families who are not with us during the vacation care break please have a safe, fun-filled holiday! 

Shirley Crispe 
Service Leader OSHC 

INSIDE STORY: RISE 
 
How adaptable are students at St Paul’s? There are times when timetables run together, and RISE groups end up 

overlapping. Rather than any group missing out on valuable 

extension time, we combine groups and continue working. 

Recently, Year 3 and 6 concurrently worked on their RISE 

projects.  

 

 

 Year 3 continue to delve into the wonderful era that is Ancient Greece. Year 6 are designing  

 an application that will raise awareness of childhood obesity. We’ve hit some roadblocks   

 with our app design, but our budding developers are capable problem solvers and highly 

flexible when their ideas do not work out to plan! What a wonderful opportunity for these year levels to share their learning experiences. 

Prep Saanvi B 
Isabella T 

Being able to count forwards and backwards from 15. 
  

Year 1 Seth K 
Isabella K 
Jordan A 

Being brave and giving everything a go. 
  
Showing enthusiasm while participating and co-operating in group activities. 

Year 2 Elouise W 
Miya F 
Annie P 
Cameron R 

Showing enthusiasm and engagement in our new inquiry unit. 
  

Year 3 
  

Callum B 
Ellenore C 

Actively participating in class activities. 
 

Year 4 
  

Amelia A 
Nyandeng D 
Zavier P 

Creative ideas and enthusiastic contribution to discussion during writing workshops. 
The thinking and planning that went in to making her model for our Inquiry unit. 
His calm and focussed attitude towards class tasks. 

Year 5 
  

Kaleb V 
Oliver Z 

Showing pleasing scientific inquiry and investigative skills in our ‘Matter Matters’ unit. 
  

http://stpaulslps.qld.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/Parents-program-handout-September-October.pdf
http://stpaulslps.qld.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/WHS.001-Excursion-Form-V10.17-1.pdf
http://stpaulslps.qld.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/Parents-program-handout-September-October.pdf
http://stpaulslps.qld.edu.au/wp-content/uploads/2019/09/WHS.001-Excursion-Form-V10.17-1.pdf
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UNIFORM SHOP 

Wednesdays 

8.00am-9.00am  

& 2.30-3.30pm 

Fridays 

8.00am-9.00am 

Orders can be submitted 

online on Flexischools and 

delivered to students on 

uniform shop days. 

SCHOOL TIMES 

8.00am 

Students Supervised 

8.20am 

Warning Bell to Classes 

8.30am 

Learning Begins 

10.50am - 11.30pm 

Morning Recess 

12.50pm - 1.30pm 

Lunch  

3.00pm 

End of School Day 

ASSEMBLY TIMES 

Senior Assembly 

Thursday 8.35am 

Junior Assembly 

Friday 1.30pm 

CHAPEL TIMES 

Senior Chapel 

Wednesday 8.35am 

Junior Chapel 

Wednesday 9.05am 

@StPaulsLutheranPrimary School 

@StPaulsLutheranKindy 

@SPLCCaboolture 

Join the P&F closed group: 
https://www.facebook.com/
groups/SPLPSPandF/ 

PHYSICAL EDUCATION  

Searching for ways to keep the kids entertained this school holiday? Visit Active 
Holidays to view a variety of activities on offer in the Moreton Bay Region from 23 
September to 5 October. Choose from a selection of over 80 free and low-cost 
activities designed for ages 3-17 years. Find the rhythm in drum beats, jump and 
twist in trampoline and take on the challenge in abseiling the tower! Bookings open 
online at 1pm on Thursday, 12 September 2019.  

Jess Gall, Physical Education Teacher 

SERVING THE COMMUNITY 
 

For our Service project this term we are raising much needed funds for Operation Christmas 

Child. We will be holding a free dress day with a gold coin donation on 

the last day of Term 3. Funds raised will assist in the payment of 

postage for the shoeboxes.  

Chappy Teneille Kirby 

To advertise in our Newsletter please email newsletter@stpaulslps.qld.edu.au 

NET SET GO PROGRAM 
Prep – Year 6 Students 

Term 4 Wednesday’s from 3.15pm-4.15pm  

(Weeks 1-8) on St Paul’s Court 

 

 

 

 
 

$90 for new players who receive a shirt and a ball   

and $60 for players who have already participated 

in club Net Set Go in 2019. 

To register go to: http://bit.ly/2lOxsxY.  

 

 

Venue: Beerburrum State Forest 
22 Sept:  Foot Orienteering: think and move! $15. 
29 Sept:  Mountain Bike Orienteering: think, race and ride! $25. 
Solo or Team. Race or Social. Navigate your way to targets.  8:30am.  
Courses: Novice up to 3 hours. 
Cost: Foot $15. MTBO: $25.  Family rates avail.  
Some $5 council entries available.  

http://www.sunshineorienteers.com.au  

https://www.moretonbay.qld.gov.au/Services/Sport-Recreation/Healthy-Active?dlv_MBRC%20HAM%20Activities=(dd_OC%20Content%20Labels=events-school-holidays)(dd_OC%20Composite%20Date=0d)&utm_medium=email&utm_source=eNewsletter&utm_campaign=Healthy+and+Active+Moret
https://www.moretonbay.qld.gov.au/Services/Sport-Recreation/Healthy-Active?dlv_MBRC%20HAM%20Activities=(dd_OC%20Content%20Labels=events-school-holidays)(dd_OC%20Composite%20Date=0d)&utm_medium=email&utm_source=eNewsletter&utm_campaign=Healthy+and+Active+Moret
https://www.moretonbay.qld.gov.au/Services/Sport-Recreation/Healthy-Active?dlv_MBRC%20HAM%20Activities=(dd_OC%20Content%20Labels=events-school-holidays)(dd_OC%20Composite%20Date=28%20Aug%202019)(keyword=drum%20beats)&utm_medium=email&utm_source=eNewsletter&ut
https://www.moretonbay.qld.gov.au/Services/Sport-Recreation/Healthy-Active?dlv_MBRC%20HAM%20Activities=(dd_OC%20Content%20Labels=events-school-holidays)(dd_OC%20Composite%20Date=28%20Aug%202019)(keyword=trampoline)&utm_medium=email&utm_source=eNewsletter&utm_
https://www.moretonbay.qld.gov.au/Services/Sport-Recreation/Healthy-Active?dlv_MBRC%20HAM%20Activities=(dd_OC%20Content%20Labels=events-school-holidays)(dd_OC%20Composite%20Date=28%20Aug%202019)(keyword=asbeil)&utm_medium=email&utm_source=eNewsletter&utm_camp
https://www.moretonbay.qld.gov.au/Services/Sport-Recreation/Healthy-Active?dlv_MBRC%20HAM%20Activities=(dd_OC%20Content%20Labels=events-school-holidays)(dd_OC%20Composite%20Date=28%20Aug%202019)(keyword=asbeil)&utm_medium=email&utm_source=eNewsletter&utm_camp
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http://www.sunshineorienteers.com.au

